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Internal Audits Unit 
 
 
SUMMARY 
 
Background 
 
The Department of Finance (DOF) performed a change of custody agreed-upon procedures for the 
Sacramento County Sheriff’s Office (SCSO) outgoing Sheriff with a change of custody date of 
December 9, 2022. 
 
  
Audit Objective  
 
To inspect SCSO’s imprest cash, external bank accounts, unclassified cash balances and capital 
assets as of December 9, 2022, and confirm the record to the Sacramento County Accounting System 
(COMPASS). 
 
 
Summary  
 
We noted issues related to SCSO’s timeliness of deposits, unclassified funds, and capital asset 
recordkeeping. 
  




















